

**Cheltenham Community Meeting  
2nd May 2023 - 7pm  
At The Chelty Hotel**

Present: Tammy Eckersley-Corbett (Chair & Sec), Pauline (tres) & Dave Scott, Andrew Quarrie(C), Vicki Wills(CD), Nick Galpin (Emergency management), Mark Dickins, Micheal Campion, Jacqui Campion

Apologies:Negin Nema, Graham Ellis, Cindy Kawkins(late apologie)

Proposed by/2nd

Previous Minutes	Read and accepted	TEC DS
Matters arising from the previous meeting	Spraying of the Cheltenham drains with in village	V.W is going to send a map of Cheltenham to us to we can highlight where we want our drains sprayed
Treasurer's report	Community operating account Closing :2/5/23 \$15,720.33 Hall account Closing:2/5/23 \$1,248.86 -Easter & Hall raffle deposited \$470 -\$11,500 has been paid to REC Services on the completion of the playground extension	P.S T.EC
Council Report	Over the past few months the following items have been discussed, Rural plan change, Audit and risk 6 monthly report, CEDA 6 month report, Opawe Road, Awahuri forest park 6 monthly report, Logma requests, Remuneration and reimbursement external committee members policy, District name change(macron to be added), Deliberations on development and financial contributions policy, Electricity procument.	A.Q
Police Report	Theft of stock in large numbers around the area,	M.D

Hall Report	<p>At our last meeting we had discussed the Hall to be Hired out to a Wanganui Church Group to use every second weekend. I rang Joe Back and told him our price and I suggested that they come out and check the Hall out before committing. I haven't heard back. So I assume that they aren't interested.</p> <p>Our hall alarm kept going off with all the power cuts that we had been having. Wormold has shown me how to reset it and given a key to open the box, saves them coming out everytime. They have also replaced the alarm's battery.</p>	TEC
Playground	<p>I sent an email to Duncan (with a picture of the broken one) asking if He could please get one of his men to fix the spring on the gate closest to the toilets next time they were out.</p> <p>Stump Grinder has been in and grinded down some exposed stumps.</p> <p><u>Security gate on the playground needs attention even though the spring has been fixed, as it still doesn't shut properly, this isn't safe for children who are playing in our grounds.</u></p>	<p>Fixed fast, new spring has been attached, Thanks REC Services</p> <p>A.Q to follow up with MDC</p>
Generator	Had a good run when the pubs heat pump got installed on a planned power outage day	
CCTV	Well used lately, catching lots of people doing burnouts outside the shop/ playground parking area	
Almadale	Bridge still closed and lots of damage to the banks either side of the bridge	
e In / Out	<p>Emails- Manawatu's Great easter hunt, Around the council table Newsletter, Community funding allocation form for 23/24, Meridian Energy accounts, Volunteer Central Nomination, Rural expo flier (posted on FB), External funding request form, Negin Community committee forum wrap up, Community project form( had to be in by 31st April), Invoice from Rec Services,</p>	

<p>General Business</p>	<p>-Annual Joint Chair &amp; Secretaries Community Committee Forum was held on 5th April, Pauline And I went along to listen to speakers talk about (Infrastructure, Parks &amp; Halls, Emergency management, District Plan review, Community Hub, Long term plan, Community committees, Discussion at the end),  -Vicki Wills requesting Emergency Management plan to be added to our agenda,  -Anzac Day went well, good turn out, great breakfast at the pub, Pauline asking for \$120 to help cover cost of kitchen staff to help out on Anzac day</p> <p>Tammy asked to be refunded for \$24.50 for the cost of making a wreath to lay on behalf of the community.  Community Project Form</p> <p>Jacqui mentioned about getting a community sharing box/ bookshelf established somewhere in our community area</p> <p>Andrew to find out if we are able to receive a Ceda sign and map</p>	<p>Vicki gave us all a run down on getting our emergency plan in place, she will meet with PS &amp; TEC to work out our plan, then meet us all for CD emergency training procedure.</p> <p>Sharing box to be discussed at next meeting</p> <p>A.Q</p>
<p>Emergency Management Plan</p>	<p>CD Emergency Training Night (before next meeting)  6pm Start</p>	
	<p>Next Meeting 4th July 7pm</p>	
	<p>Meeting Closed at 8.35pm</p>	